
CLERK’S REPORT – meeting on 20 May 2024 

The Race to the King will take place on the same route as last year on 15th and 16th June 2024. 

The bench at Deeside Avenue has been installed and residents have sent in their thanks. 

In answer to a question about the Whitehouse Farm Clay Lane access which was raised at the annual 

meeting, the situation has been clarified thus: access for vehicles to/from Clay Lane and the sports 

facilities will be maintained until such time as the Southern Access Road (SAR) comes on line.  After 

that point, anyone driving to the sports facilities will need to do so via the SAR. 

The Clerk received a reply from CDC Divisional Manager to the Council’s request that the District 

Council use Grampian conditions wherever possible, assuring the Council that this is carefully 

considered and that the Major Applications team will be made aware of it. 

The Clerk received a response from National Highways to the Parish Council’s letter outlining the 
local concerns in regard to a possible A27 upgrade. The response was that the Council’s comments 
have been passed on to the team and should the project resume the Council will be involved in any 
stakeholder discussions. 
 
NALC has issued updated model Financial Regulations which will be prepared by the Clerk for 
consideration at the June meeting. 
 

Lucy Wright 15 May 2023 

Fishbourne Parish Clerk 

 

   


